Sherman Oaks Neighborhood Council
Planning and Land use Management Committee
Vision Subcommittee meeting minutes
October 4, 2018

In attendance: Jeff Kalban, Chair; Bob Anderson, Jackie Diamond, Mikie Maloney, Maria
Pavlou Kalban, Sue Steinberg; Guests: Catherine Landers, Semee Park

1.) call to order at 6:30p.m. Rules of conduct read by Jeff Kalban
2.) Roll call

3.) Motion to approve minutes of September meeting by Mikie Maloney, seconded by Jackie
Diamond. Approved unanimously.

4.) Chair’s Report: Last week Leslie Elkan, Lisa Petrus, and | met with representatives of street
lighting and accepted the instillation of the palm tree lights on La Reina median. September 17
SONC voted to recommend the Sepulveda Transit Corridor be a heavy rail below grade system.
November 1, Brian Gallagher’s replacement Tim Fremaux will be with us to discuss the
Community Traffic Plan.

5.) New Business: City Planning department made a presentation on the updating of the
Community Plans. All 35 community plans will be updated. There is an extensive timeline that
allows for community input. By the Fall of 2020 these plans will be presented to the
community. Specific Plan will be handled separately from the Community Plan. Marshall Long
from the community spoke.

5b.) Motion: Responding to the communities concerns, if the proposed sites at 15314 W.
Dickens St. and 5161 Sepulveda are found feasible and if Councilmember Ryu chooses to
move forward with these sites, we recommend the proposed Permanent Supportive Housing on
the Dickens site be limited to seniors or women and children only and the proposed project
replace the existing public parking spaces plus have parking for the new units as per code.

We recommend the proposed Sepulveda site be Bridge Housing of Affordable Housing that is
limited to serving seniors or women and children.

The following community members spoke, Alex Izbick, Pamela Harris, Cyril C., Lori Anne, David
Hechler, Jonathan Polland, Jim Wagner, Peter Cole, Leda Shapiro, Catherine Landers CD4,
Jim Malmberg, Joe Cappelletti, Paul Dumont, Bobby Broukhim, Christy Adair, Kari Caden, Gina
Silverstein, Patricia Mahze, David Augsburger, Josh, Randy Bondar, Ron Gordon, JoAnn Platel,
Jackie Feinberg, Harold Shapiro, Slepan Bazhdasiarian, Leslie Elkan, Patrice Berlin. Many were
concerned about the criminal element and mentally ill in our community. Many felt they were left
out of the public process. Some didn’t want anything built in SO. Others wanted more answers.
Several expressed support for doing something here to help the homeless. Jeff spent time
explaining the process and that this was the community’s time to send comments and concerns
to Councilmember Ryu.

Jeff Kalban pulled the motion, feeling that until the sites were determined to be viable and while
the Council Office is still gathering community input that when and if Councilmember Ryu
determines to go forward with these sites there will be plenty of time to revisit the motion.

6.) Adjourned at 8 p.m., Submitted by Maria



